

FORREST P&C Meeting
Meeting:	Term 4 Week 5
Date/Time:	Wednesday 13 November, 2019 - 7.30pm 
Location:	Forrest Primary School - Staff Room
Attendees: Jarrod Fitzgerald, Tui Davidson, Fiona Glaskin, Jamie Haynes, Claudia Lam, Gen Herbert, Warwick Burton, Marina Spurgin, Perdi Mitchell, Renee Berry, Jemma O’Brien, Sally Troy, Sky May, Ali Sewter
Apologies: Hayley Munsie, Chris Pilgrim, Sonya McColl, Ivan Powell, Suji Song, Cath Caldwell, Nicole Richardson

1.   Welcome & apologies 	Chair 

2.   Discussion items	                                                                                 
A. 2020 budget	Treasurer
· Assumptions included in budget – 195 days FOOSH operation, avg. 125 children per day
· Increased funding for food, Xmas party & upgrades
· Staffing standard rates increased – hours based on current hours but budgeting for salary increases
· Canteen running at a loss – P&C and school have had some high-level discussions about handing the canteen back to the school for outsourcing but to be handed back to the P&C if no outsourcing partner found. Acknowledgement that a lot of families rely on the canteen. Further discussions to be held – need to confirm Dipendra’s plans and factor it into planning. It was noted that even outsourced canteens still rely on parent volunteers. Red food days – concern raised that the school had previously blocked these. Jemma, Executive Teacher from Forrest Primary School, stated that this was not the case and that the school supports Red Food Days although they believe the nutritional content is not ideal. Everyone agreed ‘red foods’ aren’t ideal but one day per term was seen as acceptable and it was acknowledged they make good money for the canteen. Parents have raised concerns about food available – timing of lunch is a challenge as hard to produce quality food in short timeframe. ACTION: Jarrod to continue to discuss options with school and report back.
· Rent & utilities paid to school remains the same - $44k paid. P&C also pays for facilities improvements – this should be acknowledged as a donation to the school. 
· Upgrades to facilities – outdoor hand washing station, servery for outside, shade required. Assessment and Rating due – need to improve shade for sun safety. Considering retractable shade. Servery has been in works for a while but needs to be priority for ventilation (ACT Health advised the kitchen needs improved ventilation) and for student access. Water outside only works for filling water bottles not for drinking. Heating in the hall is a school / department responsibility – school confirmed it was put on the department’s list for replacement but school does not have a timeframe from the department. It was noted that the P&C pays for facilities improvements as they consider it a worthwhile investment in the community.  
· Fundraising revenue - $13,313 from games night. 
· Given size of the donation, need to be practical about what money can achieve – not enough money to go to the department for matched funding for any significant upgrades
· Donation to the school – Finance and Admin committee came up with three options for P&C donations - 
Options for P&C donation to be discussed - 
A. Donation provided to the school for their use in delivering the strategic action plan set by the board (this includes painting and re-carpeting hallways – it was noted that this should be covered by departmental funds for maintenance but upgrades / maintenance can be discussed by P&C where considered a requirement e.g. toilets)
B. Set amount ($500) to be provided to each class (23 classes) for teacher to purchase additional materials for the class 
· Board currently provides $100 per class ($300 per year group) for consumables and school can fund additional resources on request but funds are limited and allocated to a curriculum area. 
C. Funds held by P&C and used to fund specific items e.g. literacy & numeracy resources and / or educational programmes e.g. sport, music, art etc.
It was discussed that the P&C has not had visibility of where funds go and given it is all donations from the community, there needs to be transparency about how funds are spent. Transparency is also more likely to inspire more parents to be involved in P&C and donate to the school. 
Following discussion, option A was excluded. 
Both the P&C and school representatives preferred option C – with teachers being part of committees helping decide what resources are required. 
The idea raised to get the students involved in deciding what is required – teachers to seek input via classrooms. P&C agreed to this principle. 
To access funds - school to provide ideas to P&C and the P&C to confirm what is funded so we can let the community know. The P&C will also keep a record of projects / programmes funded to share with the community.  
$10k donation to the school agreed. 
Budget agreed. 
Budget moved by Perdi Mitchell. Seconded by Sally Troy. 
B. LSU
Jarrod and Ali met with John Macken from the Dept. Plans from Dept. are to move the fence back a small amount, remove two large gum trees and change the existing fences. Claudia drew amended plans – providing a bigger corridor – and discussed with an LSU teacher the usable play space in the LSU playground to ensure it was not compromised. P&C plan is for a curved fence with more space to provide enhanced access. Changing the fences to vertical rather than horizontals palings will improve space and visibility. Two large gum trees can remain and only small number of immature plants in the LSU playground to be moved. 
ACTION: Jarrod to meet John onsite week commencing 18 Nov to discuss plans. No specific discussion regarding budget but have told Dept. that budget discussions can be held. 

Uniform
Marina raised the challenges she is facing getting supplies. Quotes have been sought from other suppliers for different dresses. The P&C agreed to go through the uniform committee and conduct a survey of parents as to dress preferences. A Year 6 student is keen to discuss using sustainable materials – Ali to meet with her. Need to promote shorts and long pants to girls as well – as alternative to dresses – as these are seen as ‘boys’ clothes. Marina is focussing on the need to use and ethical supplier and is seeking certificates. 
 
3.   Standing items 
a. Minutes of the last meeting 	Secretary
Jarrod Fitzgerald moved minutes. Seconded by Gen Herbert. 
b. Action list review	Secretary
After School Activities – there is now a parent helping manage programme but ongoing challenges with parents picking up children. 
Voice of the children – concerns raised there isn’t as many avenues to raise concerns or ideas e.g. repainting handball court etc. Need to be clear that action club can be used for school ideas. FOOSH uses suggestion boxes and poster-boards to put suggestions – school to consider similar mechanisms. Need to be able to socialise suggestions through the action club – school to take on board. 
Access to FOOSH for children outside the school with disabilities – we cannot actively refuse children but we do not currently have the wheelchair facilities or trained staff to accommodate requests. School is required to provide the facilities before FOOSH can provide services to children in wheelchairs.  

d. Principal’s/School’s Leadership team report	Chris Pilgrim
Demountables being installed – information to be shared with school community and student supervision being revised. Still to be decided what classes will go in there next year. No undercover access to the main school for access to bathrooms – it was noted there is a need to consider which children are placed in classrooms for accessibility to bathrooms. 
Playground to be closed over the school holidays to ensure safety – concerns raised about the lack of access to the playground and why a fence cannot just be put around the building area. ACTION: Renee to seek further information and report back. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]School survey – still waiting for finalised reports. Preliminary results indicate only 52% of respondents indicated they believed there was limited access to fresh food. Results to be shared when received. 
NAPLAN –school trend results to be shared with the school community.
Suggestion the school includes something in the newsletter about how digital literacy is taught at Forrest – in light of the 4 Corners report – to explain the school’s philosophy and how our students are tracking. The link to the report can also be shared. 
e. Deakin Preschool liaison report	
No specific report
f. Parent Rep Liaison
· All classes now have parent reps
· See-saw seems to be working well for comms
· Teacher’s Day – all teachers given tea and lunch – was well received – school reps thanked the P&C
g. Board report	
Board report to be requested
h. P&C Council report
No report	

4.    Any other business	Chair
Warwick looking at volunteer site – to organise working bees etc. To create an event to trial with the P&C.

Thanks & Conclusion	Chair 
Meeting closed – 9.16pm
The next P&C meeting will be in Term 1, Week 5 2020




